Whitecliff Group Practice Patient Participation Group
Minutes of the meeting held at the Surgery on Wednesday 26th June 2013
Present:  Peter Fale, Freddie Bannock, Liz Lee, Jenny Hull, Grahame Downer, Keith Harrison (CCG), Hazel Haigh, Mary Bealey, Gwyn Bates, Charlie David-Lloyd, Mary Iliopoulos, Ted Moss, Sarah Fale, Peter Newall, Carol Tilley (Practice Manager / Non Clinical Partner), Dr Percival (GP Partner), Sara Stringer(Reception Team Leader)

Apologies:  Mary Phipps, Joyce Lee, Jacquie Bolson, Nicola Roper, Sue Benefer, Peter Robinson
1. Introductions

2. Minutes of the last meeting

a) The Practice is still trying to get all the hospitals to email patient letters to us but as yet this is still ongoing, gradually most of the health community are moving to the same IT system.
b) The Practice is still continuing to get email addresses for our patients so we can eventually communicate via email.  With regard to patients with long term conditions we do have a recall system in place, where at present we send a letter for the patient to make their appointment.
c) Dispensary is still working to improve.  Child Okeford dispensary is setting up a new system at the weekend where all medication stock will be scanned to the bar code system which should reduce the risk of human error.  They will trial this and hopefully it will improve patient safety.  We are also planning on a system where prescriptions will go automatically via the system to Boots rather than them having to come and collect the prescriptions.  Unfortunately the Practice is only allowed to dispense to patients living 1 mile + from a chemist.  We usually only giving 1 month of medication at a time as a lot of money is wasted when meds are changed and once they leave the surgery they have to be thrown away.
3. Update on Practice and Virtual Patient Group:
As a surgery we are always looking at new ways of improving communication.  There is a new web site called NHS Choices (this is an NHS version of ‘Trip Advisor’).  The site can be found by doing a Google search and then searching for GP surgeries and Blandford.

The Practice Manager (Carol Tilley) wished to bring to the patient group’s attention that the content is in part incorrect and also is misleading in how it presents some of the statistics. The data shows a red traffic light for offering on line appointments.  The practice does offer on-line appointments and should therefore this should be green. 
CT also explained that the GP survey data on NHS Choices had been condensed and the average rating produced on the site was from the abridged version of the ratings.  This abridged rating showed an ‘overall score’ of 79% satisfaction (which is deemed to be below average). The unabridged version of the survey asked patients an overall satisfaction question based on their response to the full 40+ questions and this rating came out at 87%.  The reason for this difference is because the Practice scored low on waiting times in the waiting room in; which skewed the abridged data.  The low score is due to doctors allowing patients to take up more than their allotted appointment time, rather than sending them away when their time was up.  The group felt that this was actually could be seen as a positive rather than a negative.

CT is in the process of challenging NHS Choices regarding how they present information.  Peter Newall said he will go to the top person at NHS Choices to find out where this incorrect information is coming from.  
In addition to the traffic light scoring, there were 4 comments regarding the Practice.  There were some negative comments from patients (and some positives).  This does not reflect the main feedback received from patients; and compliments consistently outweigh complaints. CT has replied to the two negative responses on the site, one of which did not even relate to the service managed by the Practice.  It was suggested that CT should put a positive letter / article in The Forum Focus and The Hill.
CT and Dr Evans have been working closely with the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) and recently there has been funding for new outdoor exercise equipment, which is at Larksmead Recreation Ground and is free to use.
The Practice continues to develop its work with vulnerable adults and with people with dementia / memory loss and with all carers.  The practice is working hard to increase its carer’s register, as a lot of people don’t realise they are actually carers.  We are increasing our dementia list to provide the best care and to signpost people to the correct services.

Keith Harrison attended the meeting.  Keith is employed by the CCG and is working with 10 practices all over North Dorset to develop patient participation and to support Practice Managers to develop patient groups.  The Whitecliff Group Practice is one of only two practices in North Dorset that currently have a PPG.  Next week three of our patient representatives and CT all meet with patients and practice managers from other North Dorset surgeries to show case to what this group does.

Mr Graham Downer joined the meeting he is a patient and also is the Chair of the North Dorset Health Network Group.  This is a pan North Dorset Group consisting of patient representatives, health workers and third sector agencies. The purpose of the Health Network Group is to discuss patient’s ideas and views and this information is fed to the CCG to support commissioning decisions. Mr Freddie Bannock hoped that this was not the same as historic PPG, which he felt was disbanded as it asked too many penetrating questions.
National Patient Week went well.  The Practice managed to get another 50+ patients to sign up to the Virtual Patient Group (VPG).  The VPG were invited to pass agenda items to the meeting.  The following questions were received:
· Q - How many ‘complaints’ (illnesses?) constitute too many for an appointment?  A – The ‘waiting times ‘discussed in item 3 above should re-assure patients that they will not be rushed out after 10 minutes!  They may however be asked to come back for a further visit if there is insufficient time to properly deal with everything.
· Q - Could emails from the Practice be clear labelled to differentiate them from junk mail? A – Comments noted and we will try our best to do this.
· Q – Questions and suggestion regarding how to improve the process for GPs who are dealing with DLA / Attendance Allowance Claims. A – If a patient is submitting a benefit claim it would e be helpful if they sent a letter to the doctor at that time describing who their disability affects them in respect of their daily life.  This will complete the picture for the doctor who has very clinically orientated notes that may not reflect the practicalities of the patient’s life (e.g. how easy it is for the patient to go out, put their shoes, on, etc).
4. AOB:

Freddie Bannock wished on behalf of the original members of the PPG to thank everyone at the Practice for their hard work and formally acknowledge the changes and improvements made to processes and systems.
Date of next meeting Wednesday 2nd October at 6.30pm

